


 
 

 
From: Reception [mailto:Reception@ausbanking.org.au]  
Sent: Thursday, 31 October 2024 4:32 PM 
To:  
Subject: Correspondence 
 
Dear Dr Ancich 
 
Thank you for your email and taking the time to reach out to share your experience. 

The law allows merchants to charge a surcharge fee when taking digital payments but they are 
limited to the reasonable cost of processing the transaction. As you note in your letter, there are 
indeed costs associated with cash acceptance, including handling and transport. The decision 
to impose or not impose a surcharge ultimately rests with the merchant, not the banks, and 
merchants will make these decisions on a commercial basis. We note that there are underlying 
costs of payments that do vary based on the size of the transaction. 

While it is certainly true that more and more Australians are choosing to use digital payment 
methods as they are usually more convenient and more secure, the ABA recognises that many 
people prefer to use cash for a variety of reasons. 

You may also be interested to know that the Reserve Bank of Australia, which sets these rules 
around what merchants are allowed to surcharge, is currently consulting on Merchant Card 
Payment Costs and Surcharging. The RBA Issues Paper canvasses these questions in greater 
depth and seeks feedback from interested parties. 

Regards 

ABA Reception 
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The ABA acknowledges that our office sits on the traditional land of the Gadigal people of the Eora nation and that our  
member banks and their services are located across many traditional lands of Aboriginal and Torres Strait Islander peoples.  
We pay our respect to all first nation peoples and thank them for their custodianship of our country over thousands of years. 

 
 

 

 




